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Date: September 28, 2017 

To:  CBOE and C2 Trading Permit Holders 

From:  Market Operations and API Group 

RE:       Symbology Change Affecting CMI2 and FIX – Update #2 

 
This circular updates CBOE Regulatory Circular RG17-130 and C2 Regulatory Circular RG17-053. 

 

Chicago Board Options Exchange, Incorporated (“CBOE”) and C2 Options Exchange (“C2”) planned to 
make a symbology change to option products overlying class-specific underlyings (i.e. BRK/B, CBS/A, 
etc.) on Monday, October 2, 2017. The symbology change was planned to accommodate an output format 
change being initiated by Securities Industry Automation Corporation (“SIAC”). SIAC has announced the 
output format change has been rescheduled to Monday, October 9, 2017. Due to the SIAC announcement, 
the CBOE and C2 symbology change will now occur effective, Monday, October 9, 2017. 

 

Additional information: 

 

For more information on the upcoming SIAC change, please visit the following SIAC notification link: SIAC 
Notification - Binary Format. If you wish to test this option symbology change, please contact the CBOE 
API department at 312-786-7300 or api@cboe.com. Additional questions can be directed to the CBOE 
Helpdesk at 866-728-2263 or helpdesk@cboe.com.  

 
 

http://www.cboe.com/framed/pdfframed?content=/publish/RegCir/RG17-130.pdf&section=SEC_ABOUT_CBOE_BOD&title=RG17-130+Symbology+Change+Affecting+CMl2+and+FIX+-+Update
http://www.c2exchange.com/framed/pdfframed?content=/publish/RegCir_C2/C2RG17-053.pdf&section=Legal%20and%20Regulatory&title=C2+RG17-053+Symbology+Change+Affecting+CMl2+and+FIX+-+Update
https://www.nyse.com/publicdocs/ctaplan/notifications/trader-update/CTS_CQS%20New%20Binary%20Formats_Update_v11_09262017.pdf
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